[image: image1.png]


Jacqueline Ludorf
                                                                        


505 Park Avenue, Suite 620 

Chair                       






New York, N.Y. 10022-1106

                                                             


           


(212) 758-4340

Latha Thompson                                                                     

(212) 758-4616 (Fax)


District Manager
                                                                                    

www.cb8m.com - Website
 

                                                                                                info@cb8m.com - E-Mail


The City of New York

Manhattan Community Board 8
Youth & Education Committee Meeting

NY Blood Center, 310 East 67th Street, Auditorium
April 11, 2011 at 7:00 PM

If there are any Wait Listed parents for September 2011 in the room, they are at the wrong meeting. They should go to Robert Wagner Middle School, at 220 East 76th Street (2nd / 3rd Avenues)

Community Board Members (Present): Lori Boris, Sarah Chu, Jim Clynes, Judy Schneider, M. Barry Schneider, Debbie Teitelbaum
Community Board Members (Excused): Deidre Breslin, George Fuchs, Lorraine Johnson
Community Board Public Members (Present): Michael Hoffman 
Community Board Public Members (Excused): Sophia James
A. Introductions
Everyone in the room introduced themselves and stated where they lived, their school zone or the office they represented.
B. Presentation on the New PS 59 and Art & Design High School by Jamie Smarr, Department of Education (DOE) and Julia Hodgson, World Wide Holdings, and their Architect Adam Semel of SOM.

· Jamie introduced the presenter and Adam took us through the slide presentation that he had given us a year ago. Some of the salient points were:
· They are about 2 months ahead of schedule on construction and the plans are for the schools to open on time in September 2012.
· The large crane has been removed from the site.  There is now a hoist on the building. 
· The steel work is topped out and the façade work will start next month.
· The buildings are located on 56th Street and the design is a series of boxes stacked on top of the other, receding back as they get higher. 
· The grade school is in the base of the building and the high school is above.
· Both schools will share a 500 seat auditorium in the basement of the building, as well as kitchen preparation facilities.
· Jamie made a point of stressing this school was fully ADA compliant. 
· PS 59 is 98,000 square feet and will have a capacity of 730 students. Approximately 72 seats have been reserved for District 75 (Citywide special education), leaving approximately 650 seats for PS 59, an increase of 150 students over its current enrollment of 500 students. The District 75 students will have their own principal and nurse. The elevators for this school will accommodate the District 75 students and the adults.  The balance of the students will use the stairs.  This is one of the first schools to have a lactation room.
· Art & Design High School is 198,000 square feet and will have a capacity of 1,400 students. The elevators will take all the students up to their classrooms in the mornings, Note: it is projected that if all students use the elevators in Art & Design HS, it will take approximately ½ hour to shuttle them all up to the 5th Floor (the first floor of the High School).. The question of noise came up while the students were in class when the  blasting occurred for the new building.  The architect said the noise code was adhered to and that the schools use double paned glass. There will be other noise mitigation/monitoring methods in effect once Phase II of the project gets underway that will be developed at the appropriate time.  

· The retail tenant on 57th Street will be Whole Foods.  The developer plans to turn over the raw space to the tenant in the beginning of 2012.  The developer believes the tenant will be open for business about the same time as the schools open.
· Please see the April 26, 2010 minutes for the balance of the notes on the two new schools.

· Noise was the other issue discussed when the new tower is to be built—Phase II.  They do not know how much blasting will be required because the bedrock situation has not been accessed.   There were no immediate plans stated to start construction on the new high-rise building.  We asked the developer to come back to us when their plans are set and talk about the blasting and construction noise and how that will affect the students and the neighbors.

C. Continued Discussion of East Side Middle School (ESMS) led by Jamie Smarr.
· Jamie spoke to us about some of the issues that came up last month about the planning for the school.  He invited everyone who had not seen it to take a tour of the school.

· It was known from the beginning that the school was built to accommodate 540 students, which is a greater number then when the school was located at PS 158.
· It was also known that the school was to have District 75 students with their own principal.  Jamie says every new school that is built has approximately 10% of the students from District 75. The DOE does not know the needs of these children at the school until just before the school year starts.  The District 75 program is very discreet.

· The building is fully ADA compliant and is completely sprinkled. So the students are safe.  The point was made that the local NYFD is fully aware of the special needs children attending this school, as they are of all NYC schools.

· The other major point was the teachers expected to have their own classrooms and now with the additional students the teachers will have to travel from class to class.   The parents, teachers and principal are unhappy about this and it is not the usual situation in District 2 middle schools, although it may be true in other Districts.
· The last point of discussion was that when the school was originally planned it was to have 5 sections per grade.  Now Tweed has decided it should be 6.
D. Update on Wait Lists for September 2011

· As noted above, there was a meeting tonight at Wagner Middle School scheduled by the DOE to speak with the Wait Listed parents and walk them through the process.
· As of to today, two schools have Wait Lists:  PS 59 has 85 students and PS 290 has 65 students.
· Pre-Registration will end on Friday, April 15th.  By then, the parents must bring their children and the required documents to the school and register their children at their zoned school.  If they do not register by that date, there spot will be given to a student on the Wait List.
· After April 15th the Wait List Schools can make offers to parents starting with the lowest number on the List to fill any vacancies they have at that time.
· By mid-May the DOE will make offers to all parents for a school in the Community District with an opening.  The schools are selected on a geographic basis closest to where the child resides.  In the case of PS 267 the offer will be made closest to their September 2012 location on East 63rd Street, not where they are now.
· Openings do occur in June once the Gifted & Talented offers are made and accepted.  Also during this process parents move to another location or out of the city, creating a vacancy and the schools notify the next parents on the Wait List.
· Children can continue to remain on the Wait List for their zoned school regardless of which public school they attend.  The Wait List for these schools remains in place until the student finishes 1st grade.
· Reminder - PS 151 will be moving into their permanent home at 421 East 88th Street in September 2011. They will have an additional Kindergarten class in this building.
E. Update 2nd Teacher/Aid in the Classroom

Finally for the next school year, The DOE and United Federation of Teachers extended their current agreement on the Parent Association fundraising in support of teacher aides. 

However, this is an item that must continue to be followed until a permanent agreement can be reached. We wish to thank our Council Members for their diligent efforts on behalf of the students on this issue.
F. New/Old Business
· Update on additional seats at the NEW PS/IS 281
“A new school is in the process of construction at 425 East 35th Street at 1st Avenue.  The capacity will be 640 seats.  It will be 95,000 square foot 6-story building. It will have a ground floor play area along 35th Street.   The school will have the Cafeteria, full Kitchen, and Library overlooking 1st Avenue.  The second floor will house the Pre-K and Kindergarten Rooms along with the Gymnasium with Stage and Music Room.  1st and 2nd Grade Classrooms will be on the second floor as well as a Science Room.  Special Education, Reading Resource, and Speech Resource Rooms will be found on the fourth floor along with the Gymnasium,  The fifth floor will house Grades 3, 4, 5, and the CSD Classroom.  6th, 7th, and 8th Grade Classrooms will be housed on the sixth floor along with a Science Lab/Demo, Art Room, and outdoor Play Area along First Avenue.”
We discussed this school since it is in District 2 and it may have 
a middle school and it may relieve some of the overcrowding at PS 59 when they move to their new building.
· Update on Community Education Council (CEC) openings:

The deadline has been extended to April 22nd  for parents to nominate themselves for the "2011 Community Education Council Elections.  The CECs participate in shaping education policies in their district.  Their responsibilities include approving school zoning lines, holding hearing on the capital plan, and providing input on other important policy issues.  CEC has 9 parent members selected by the Presidents, Treasures, and Recording Secretaries of Parent Association/Parent-Teacher Associations in every district.”  Plus there are 2 appointments by the Borough President.
· Update on City Council Educational Hearings on the Amendment to the 5-year Capital Plan:

The hearing was moved from 250 Broadway to the Emigrant Bank, which had more space for attendees.  Only the Expense Budget was heard.  The Capital Budget hearing on the amendment has not been scheduled.  The Council is waiting to see the outcome of the State Budget before a date is set.
· Update on High School Admissions:

“DOE distributed notification on March 31st to the 8th graders who applied for admission to NYC public high schools of the nearly 79,000 students who participated in this year’s process 90% were matched to one of their high school choices.

Students who were not matched to a high school received a packet with information about the supplementary round of admissions.  These students have the opportunity to submit a new application with up to 12 choices.  The supplementary round application are due to guidance counselors by April 15th.  Students will receive notification about their match in late May.  All students receive a match in the supplementary round.”
· Update on School Survey by Students, Parents and Teachers:

The 5th annual School Survey of NYC’s 1.1 million public school student, parent and teachers must be completed by April 15th.  “Over the pat 4 years, this survey has provided meaningful feedback from school communities and helped ensure we have productive and positive learning environments for our students.  Survey results will be published at the end of the school year and represent 10 to 15 percent of a school’s Progress Report Grade. All participants—students, parents and teachers—can take the survey on line at www.nycschoolsurvey.org , where the DOE will be counting surveys completed online in real-time.” 
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.

James G. Clynes and Judith E. Schneider

Co-Chairs Youth and Education Committee
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